
 

 

These are the minutes from the March 6, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. 

Walter Moran – Chair, John Dougherty – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Anthony 

Marino –Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

New Business: 

1. Mrs. White moved to approve the February 7, 2012 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted 

unanimously.   

Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the February 21, 2012 minutes as written, Mrs. White second, so voted 

unanimously. 

 

Mr. Marino gave his update:    

 Hanover Woods – The squirrels in the attic have been removed. 

 Arthur Ceurvels was accepted into the Soil Evaluator’s class. 

 Mr. Marino has not been able to make contact with the tenants at Bardin Street, he will send them a letter. 

 

Plans: 

None 

 

Mr. Dougherty advised he is anticipating he will be invited to be on the MAHB Board. 

 

7:00 – Appointment – Bob Silver – Septic Preservation – Mr. Silver is before the Board to update them on the 

progress of the White Knight System that was installed at 416 Columbia Road, Dunkin Donuts.  The liquid is still 

above the invert pipe in the D-box, but only about ¼ inches, which is down from 12 inches when the White Knight 

was installed.  Mr. Silver’s said their goal is to have the liquid level be at the bottom of the invert, as required by 

Title 5.  He feels the system has made significant progress and that the goal will be achieved soon. 

 

Permits and Licenses signed 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 

 


